QUEEN VICTORIA MUSEUM AND ART GALLERY

CHS 48

THE SUTTON COLLECTION

Mayors, Launceston Politicians, Launceston Businessmen, Launceston

INTRODUCTION

THE RECORDS

1.Sutton Family Papers 2. Farmilo Family Papers **3.**Samuel John Sutton 4. Emma Eliza Sutton 5.Leslie Samuel York Sutton 6. Cecil Emma Annie Mattingley 7. Percy Frank Cuthbert Mattingley 8. Maxwell Albert Percy Mattingley 9.Brian John Mattingley 10.Mattingley Family 11.Elsie May Fielding Sutton 12.Irene Trucanini Sutton 13.Marjorie Gwendolyn Sutton 14.Ephemera 15.Photographs 16. "Fairlawn" Sale

OTHER SOURCES

INTRODUCTION

Samuel John Sutton was born on 19 April 1836 in Hobart, the eldest child of Samuel Askew and Sarah Elizabeth (nee Fielder) Sutton. Samuel senior arrived in Hobart in 1834 and at the time of his son's birth his occupation was given as writer. The Suttons were living in Launceston by the time their second child, Edmund, was born on 27 July 1838.

Educated in Launceston, Samuel became a baker and confectioner with premises in Wellington Street. A temperance advocate and lifelong total abstainer, in the early 1880s he built the Launceston Coffee Palace in Brisbane Street, conducting the business until c1901.(1) The subsequent owner changed the coffee palace's name to the Metropole.(2)

First elected to the Launceston Municipal Council in 1885, Samuel was mayor 1890-1892 and 1898. He was a member of the House of Assembly for South Launceston 1891-1897 and for Launceston 1901-1903.

He was president of the Launceston Chamber of Commerce, a member of the Launceston Licensing Bench, Justice of the Peace, chairman of Commissioners of the Tasmanian Exhibition in Launceston in 1891, a commissioner of the Tasmanian Exhibition in Hobart 1894-95, vice-president of the Prisoners' Aid and Rescue Society in Launceston, chairman of the Launceston Benevolent Society and treasurer of the London dock labourers' fund in 1889 and a deacon of the Tamar Street Congregational Church.

An alderman for 21 consecutive years before declining health brought about his retirement, he was the first mayor to wear the robes of office. A man of initiative, during his first term as mayor he was one of the driving forces behind the Tasmanian Exhibition held in Launceston, the building of the Albert Hall and the Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery, the provision of deep drainage and the installation of electric street lighting. In 1898 he was mainly responsible for the holding of the Juvenile Industrial Exhibition.

Samuel married Annie York on 4 March 1862 in Launceston. Annie died on 3 March 1876. At Westbury, on 9 August 1876 he married Jane Ann French, who died in childbirth the following year. He married Emma Eliza Farmilo (born at Hobart on 22 September 1856) on 4 March 1880 in Hobart. They had seven children: Leslie Samuel York, born 23 March 1881, died 3 August 1957 Askew Farmilo French, born 11 November 1883, died 5 April 1886 Cecil Emma Annie, born 4 November 1885, died 25 July 1971 Elsie May Fielding, born 3 March 1888, died 9 November 1904 Reginald Askew Farmilo, born 24 August 1889, died 6 August 1934 Irene Trucanini, born 16 October 1890, died 5 July 1968 Marjorie Gwendolyn, born 24 January 1895, died 28 March 1989 During Samuel's terms as mayor the Suttons were noted for their hospitality, holding civic receptions, garden parties and a juvenile ball. Emma also took part in public life: she was a founding member of the Queen Victoria Hospital for Women and the YWCA in Northern Tasmania.

In 1901 the family moved from the Launceston Coffee Palace to "Fairlawn", the imposing house on Elphin Road built for Samuel by J & T Gunn. Samuel did not live long to enjoy the house and its extensive garden, he died at "Fairlawn" on 7 September 1906. Emma and the children continued to live in the house.

When Cecil married Percy Frank Cuthbert Mattingley in 1910, a lavish reception was held at "Fairlawn". Percy had joined Leslie in the latter's dental practice at 36 Brisbane Street in 1909.(3) The Mattingleys lived at "The Gunyah", Newstead, until they moved to "Fairlawn" to live with Emma and Marjorie about 1920.(4)

Cecil and Percy had three sons, Maxwell Albert Percy (born 1913), Brian John (born 1914) and Cecil David (born 1922).

Emma died at "Fairlawn" in 1939. Percy and Cecil also died there, Percy in 1966 and Cecil in 1971, leaving Marjorie the sole occupant of the house. She died on 28 March 1989, at the age of 94.(5)

"Fairlawn", 138 Elphin Road, was auctioned at the end of June 1989, and its contents went under the auctioneer's hammer early in July.(6)

References:

- (1) Launceston Assessment Roll 15 May 1900, Samuel was the owner and occupier of the Launceston Coffee Palace; 8 October 1901 assessment roll, William Hunt was the occupier of the premises, Samuel the owner
- (2) The Metropole was demolished in 1977. Examiner 28 January 1977, 30 October 1978
- (3) Wise's Tasmania Post Office Directory 1909
- (4) The last entry in *Wise's Tasmania Post Office Directory* for PFC Mattingley at Campbell Street, Newstead, is 1920
- (5) Carr Villa Burial Records, on microfiche at the Launceston Library
- (6) *Sunday Examiner* 25 June 1989, pp. 28-29; *Examiner* 1 July 1989, pp. 1-2; *Sunday Examiner* 9 July 1989, p. 7; *Mercury* 10 July 1989, p. 11

The remainder of the information on the family comes from the Sutton Collection; Miranda Morris, *A methodology for the interpretation, identification and promotion of the heritage of women in Tasmania*, Hobart, 1997, and Scott and Barbara Bennett, *A biographical register of the Tasmanian parliament 1851-1960*, Canberra, 1980.

The Sutton Collection was acquired from three sources. The State Government purchased a number of items at the sale of the contents of "Fairlawn", 138 Elphin Road, Launceston (the Sutton family home from 1901 to 1989) on 8 July 1989, which are on permanent loan to the Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery; donations were subscribed by the public shortly before the contents sale to enable the Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery to purchase material; and a significant amount of material from the estate of Marjorie Sutton was donated to the Queen Victoria Museum and Art

Gallery in December 1989. Additional items were donated in September 1992 (no 3/4) and January 2002 (nos. 16/1-16/21).

1.Sutton Family Papers

1/1	Marriage certificate of Samuel John Sutton and Emma Eliza Farmilo, Memorial Church, Hobart Town, 4 March 1880	1880
1/2	Photocopies from Sutton family bible (?); photocopies of baptism records for children of Samuel Askew and Sarah Elizabeth Sutton, 1836-1862; typed copies of Sutton family tree; newspaper cuttings, handwritten notes re Sutton family births, deaths and marriages; letter from Shiplovers' Society of Tasmania, 1949, re Sutton arrival in Van Diemen's Land	
2.Farn	nilo Family Papers	
2/1	Copy of marriage certificate of Daniel Farmilo and Elizabeth Cecil, married 25 December 1847, Stepney. (certificate issued 2 July 1914)	
2/2	Manuscript family trees; family information	
2/3	Newspaper cuttings re death of Daniel Farmilo (Emma's brother) 1886; In Memoriam card for Daniel Cecil Farmilo (see also 15/38)	1886
3.Sam	uel John Sutton	
3/1	Scrapbook of newspaper cuttings, poems etc. written by several hands, inscribed 'Saml. Jno. Sutton, Launceston, 10 th July 1878'	1878
3/2	Miner's Right certificate, Tasmania, issued to Samuel J Sutton	1890
3/3	Obituary for S J Sutton, <i>Examiner</i> 8 September 1906, 10 September 1906	1906
3/4	<i>The Birthday Scripture Text Book</i> , inscribed 'To Mr S J Sutton From a Friend, 13 June 1878'	1878

4.Emma Eliza Sutton (nee Farmilo)

4/4	Scrapbook inscribed 'Emma E Farmilo, Hobart Town, From a Friend, 19:10:19, 28 th March 1879'	1879
4/5	Watercolour painting of rose, inscribed on verso 'E E Farmilo' [1990:FL:0441]; watercolour painting of flower [1990:FL:0440]	nd
4/6	Lett's Australasian Diary and Almanac for 1879. inscribed 'Emma E. Farmilo, Hobart Town, 22 September 1879' (diary of Emma's trip to Northern Tasmania and Melbourne, October- November 1879)	1879
4/7	<i>The Tennyson Birthday Book</i> , London, 1877, inscribed 'Emma E. Farmilo, Hobart Town, 22 March 1879'	1879
4/8	Bookmark, inscribed in Emma's hand 'With love to Mother' [1990:FL:0439]	nd
4/9	Correspondence: 16/4/1925 to Emma, "Fairlawn", Elphin Road, from HH Scott, Queen Victoria Museum, includes donation card re portraits of Mr & Mrs SJ Sutton by Gladstone Eyre; 23/4/1925 to Emma, "Fairlawn", Elphin Road, from FC Crawford, Town Hall, Launceston	1925
5.Lesl	ie Samuel York Sutton	
5/1	<i>Birthday Greetings</i> , Edinburgh, 1889, inscribed 'With Tasman's Percy's & Leslie Gurr's best wishes. To Leslie Sutton on his 9 th Birthday. 23/3/90'	1890
5/2	Indenture agreement between A Lucadou-Wells and Samuel J Sutton and Leslie S Y Sutton, 11 February 1898	1898
5/3	University of Tasmania, Senior Public Examination, 1899, results certificate for Leslie Samuel York Sutton <i>Oversized item</i>	1899
6.Cecil Emma Annie Mattingley (nee Sutton)		
6/1	Correspondence, 25/12/1915 to Cecil, "The Gunyah", Newstead, from J C Porter, Alexandria, Egypt, in envelope endorsed 'On Active Service; 25/12/1915 to Cecil,	1915-1967

	"The Gunyah", Newstead, from E Jack Drury, Egypt, in envelope endorsed 'On Active Service'; 20/1/1916 to Cecil, "The Gunyah", Newstead, from Mabel Porter, Hertfordshire, England; 21/1/1916 to Cecil, "The Gunyah", Newstead, from F C Toogood, Alexandria, Egypt; 18/12/1916 to Cecil, 36 Brisbane Street, from Albert Mattingley, North Melbourne; 8/9/1960 to Cecil and Percy, from Oswald Jones, Falmouth, Tasmania; 11/10/1961 to Cecil, from Matt. Tyson, 6 Bond Street, Launceston; 7/12/1966 to Cecil, 138 Elphin Road, from Margaret Mackean, Queen Victoria Museum; 21/3/1967 to Cecil, from Benie Cumming, 322 Wellington Street, Launceston	
6/2	'Tasmanian attitudes of the nineties: the Tasmanian International Exhibition 1890-92', typescript by Wilhem and Judy Hiener, October 1965 (includes Cecil's memories of the Juvenile Fancy Dress Ball)	1965
6/3	Newspaper cuttings, <i>Examiner</i> 11/2/1960 photograph of Cecil and Percy Mattingley and Mrs D T Oldham; nd, probably <i>Examiner</i> , re furniture sale at "Fairlawn", 1 May; numerous other cuttings, many unsourced and undated	1960, nd
6/4	'O Perfect Love', hymn printed in silver on small sheet, inscribed on verso 'My wedding day, Sept 8. 1910'; 'The Crucifix (Easter 1917)', (poem) newspaper cutting? pasted on cardboard; 29/6/1943 Launceston Bank for Savings cheque form for £1, signed Cecil Mattingley	1910-1943
6/5	Typed pages, 'The Fine Arts: The Tasmanian Court'; 'Complimentary Tea' (at Albert Hall); 'George William Evans 1775-1852'; excerpt from book entitled <i>The Leafy Tree</i> ; 'Sad songs our grandmothers used to sing'; 'Love unknown', poem by Samuel Crossman	nd
7.Perc	cy Frank Cuthbert Mattingley	
7/1	University of Melbourne. Commencement, 1909. Candidates for degrees and diplomasBachelor of Dental Surgery (includes Percy Frank Cuthbert Mattingley)	1909
7/2	Correspondence, 25/8/1915 to Percy, "The Gunyah", Newstead, from Montagu Dunn, Mt Arthur, Lilydale; 9/7/1964 to Percy, 138 Elphin Road, from W F Ellis, Queen Victoria Museum, re portraits of Mr & Mrs	1915, 1964

S J Sutton

8. Maxwell Albert Percy Mattingley

8/1	Diocese of Tasmania. Religious Knowledge examination certificate awarded to Maxwell Mattingley <i>Oversized item</i>	1922
8/2	Items which belonged to Max: handwritten question sheets for various school subjects; University of Tasmania leaving examination papers; Correspondence from 1/4/1947 to 14/12/1949; A telegram dated 9/10/1967; <i>The Service Memo</i>	1923-1971
	<i>Book</i> (notebook); Newspaper cuttings; 1 photograph, 1 death Notice and an obituary for Maxwell Albert Percy Mattingley	1971
8/3	Four drawing books, three with Max's name on the cover	1924-1925
8/4	Matchbox top scrapbook, inscribed 'Maxwell Mattingley, Christmas 1924'	1924
9.Bria	n John Mattingley	
9/1	Correspondence, 22/3/1979 to Brian, Armidale School for Boys, Armidale, from Ailsa Browne, Annerley, Queensland; nd to Brian, from May Willder, Westcliff- on-Sea, Essex	1979, nd
9/2	Newspaper cuttings, <i>The New Englander</i> 14/2/1979 photograph of B J Mattingley; unsourced similar photograph of similar date of B J Mattingley	1979
9/3	The Ordination to the Diaconate of Brian John Mattingley, St John's Church, Launceston, 18 October 1980 (order of service)	1980
9/4	<i>Church News</i> April 1981 (includes report of ordination of Rev. Brian Mattingley)	1981
10.Ma	ttingley Family	
10/1	Macdonald's Almanack for1847, inscribed 'Philip Hayman' (separate note in book says 'Notebook of Philip Hayman, bookbinder, Father of Mary Jane Mattingley')	1847
11.Elsie May Fielding Sutton		
11/1	The Loving Record anniversaries of birthdays, etc,	1898

	London, nd, inscribed 'To Elsie Sutton with many happy returns of the day from E S & E C Haviland, 3 March 1898'	
11/2.1	Trinity College, London. Pupil's Certificate- Preparatory Grade, Elsie May Fielding Sutton, 1899; <i>Practice Record</i> <i>and Mark Register</i> inscribed 'E Sutton, 1901'; <i>Guide to</i> <i>Studentsexaminations in music</i> , Sydney, 1900, inscribed 'Elsie Sutton, 20/4/03'; <i>Manuscript Music Book</i> , inscribed 'Elsie Sutton, 24/4/03'; Trinity College, London. ; Trinity College, London. Candidate's registration card, 1903; <i>First Grand Annual Literary &</i> <i>Musical Competitions, 1903</i> , Launceston: programme, inscribed 'Elsie Sutton, 1903'	1899-1903
11/2.2	Pupil's Certificate - Junior Division, Elsie Fielding Sutton <i>Oversized item</i>	1903
11/2.3	Launceston Competitions Certificate. Highly Commended, awarded to Elsie Sutton <i>Oversized item</i>	1903
11/3	Official Programme of the Citizens' Welcome to Major Cameron and Tasmanian Soldiers, Launceston, 1900, inscribed 'E Sutton'; Souvenir of the Federation of Australia 1 st January 1901, Melbourne, 1901, inscribed 'Miss Elsie Sutton from E C Haviland'; Visit of the Duke and Duchess to Tasmania: programme of celebrations, Hobart, 1901, inscribed 'E Sutton, July 1901'	1900-1901
11/4	<i>The Marked Testament</i> (4 page pamphlet with extracts from the New Testament) inscribed 'E Sutton, 1900'; Christmas card, 1901; health certificate re smallpox issued to Miss E Sutton, July 1903; two greeting cards, nd	1900-1903, nd
11/5.1	Junior Public Examinations, 1902, University of Tasmania time table, Junior Public Examinations, 1902; examination papers for French, German, history, elementary science, arithmetic, English, geography, algebra, 1902; candidate's no. card; University of Tasmania. Results of senior and junior public examination, 1902, <i>Examiner</i> cutting 24/12/1902	1902
11/5.2	University of Tasmania results certificate for Elsie May Fielding Sutton <i>Oversized item</i>	1903

11/6	Correspondence, 3/9/1902 to 'My dear young friend', (Elsie or Cecil), from John Geo Wright, Tamar St Church; 8/2/1904 to Elsie from Peter Anderson, Launceston; 13/5/1904 from Todge (Elsie) to Cis (Cecil); 8/9/1904 from Todge (Elsie) to Lel (Leslie), includes note from Marjorie; nd from Todge (Elsie) to Lel and Cis	1902-1904, nd
11/7	Manuscript diary inscribed 'Elsie M. F. Sutton, Diary 1903, "Fairlawn", Elphin Road, Launceston, Tasmania'	1903
11/8	Knitting patterns handwritten in exercise book, inscribed 'E Sutton, Knitting Book, Oct 7 th 1904'	1904
11/9	'In Loving Remembrance' card for Todge (Elsie May Fielding Sutton), died November 9, 1904 (see also 15/38)	1904
12.Ire	ne Trucanini Sutton	
12/1	Two Christmas cards	nd
13.Ma	rjorie Gwendolyn Sutton	
13/1	Prescriptions and Memoranda: with Henri Nestle's Compliments, inscribed 'Marjorie Sutton, "Fairlawn", Elphin Road, Launceston, 11/12/13 (only 2 pages used)	1913
13/2	Oil on canvas Christmas cards from Owen Lade, (a) Robert Burns Mausoleum, Dumfries, Scotland, inscribed 'To Miss Marjorie Suttonfrom Owen Lade, 1 Besllon? St, Devonport'; (b) Idhra, Greece, inscribed 'To Miss Marjorie Suttonfrom Owen Lade'; Christmas card to Marjorie, from W H Ford; Christmas card inscribed 'To Miss Suttonfrom Topsy Campbell', 1949 (QVMAG, Community History, 90.FL.0261; 90.FL.0262; 89.FL.0360)	1949, nd
13/3	Invitation to opening of B J Mattingley Physical Education Building, Armidale School, Armidale, 6 February 1979	1979
13/4	Invitation to 85 th speech day ceremony, Armidale School, 5 December 1979	1979
13/5	Invitation to official opening of Albert Hall Convention Centre, 21 November 1980	1980

14.Ephemera

14/1	Large embossed card to 'Admit Orlando Stoneto the Guildhall of the City of London on Lord Mayor's day 9 th November 1837, on the occasion of Her Majesty Queen Victoria honouring the Corporation with her presence at dinner'	1837
14/2	Thirty-seventh Anniversary Regatta, Hobart Town. (programme pasted on cardboard) <i>Oversized item</i>	1876
14/3	Children's red cloth scrapbook	nd
14/4	Tasmanian Exhibition 1891-2, Launceston. Admission badge issued to Mrs S J Sutton	1891-2
14/5	Dance programmes with pencils attached, 26/11/1891, Albert Hall (3 variant copies); 25/3/1902, "Fairlawn"; 17/10/1902	1891-1902
14/6	Small red leather wallet embossed '1837-V R-1897', containing photographic reproduction of address to Queen Victoria by citizens of Launceston	1897
14/7	<i>The Fisherman's Daughter</i> , poem by Dr Craig, Waratah, Tasmania, 29 September 1899, Mount Gambier, 1899?	1899
14/8	Songs of welcome to be sung by the children of Tasmania the Duke and Duchess of York, July, 1901 (sheet music)	1901
14/9	Concert given in the Albert Hallto celebrate the coronation of His Majesty King Edward V11, June 25-26-27, 1902 (program)	1902
14/10	Admit one card for Coronation Celebrations, Mayor's Matinee Concerts for children, second concert (2 copies)	1902
14/11	White Star Line. TSS <i>Medic</i> , 'Medic Minstrels' concert programme	1902
14/12	C J Miles, Pharmaceutical Chemist and Optician, 85 Brisbane Street, Launceston, 1904 calender on verso (business card)	1904
14/13	Typed invitation to birthday night, Tamar St. Lecture Hall	1905
14/14	Small diary for 1910 (contains few entries)	1910

14/15	Programme of peace celebrations, Launceston, Tasmania, 1919	1919
14/16	Booklover's Diary, 1929 (contains no entries)	1929
14/17	Address book	nd
14/18	Blue leather bound notebook (one page only used)	nd
14/19	Ada Crossley concerts, programme, nd	nd
14/20	John Oxenham <i>The sacraments</i> , Norwich, nd (pamphlet)	nd
14/21	An Explanation of our National Flag, Portsmouth, nd (pamphlet)	nd
14/22	Greeting cards, including one by Nairda Lyne; bookmark	nd
14/23	Four small white embossed envelopes	nd
14/24	Notebook with metallic cover endorsed 'With compliments Peter Anderson, House Furnisher, 58 George Street, Launceston' (not used)	nd
14/25	Postcards, 'Church and Thring Monument, Uppingham'; 'Prince's Square, Launceston'	nd
14/26	Hymn card, St John's Church, Launceston, 'War Hymns'	nd
14/27	Hymn card, 'An Evening Intercession', 'As a Nation We Implore' on verso	nd
14/28	'Carr Villa', letter to the editor from Geo. R Castley, offprint (mentions S J Sutton)	nd
14/29	Identity & Ration Card Wallet, with compliments from Alfred Harrap & Son Pty. Ltd., Launceston	nd
14/30	Australian Comforts Fund in conjunction with Y.M.C.A. form (one page)	nd
14/31	Air Mail letter card endorsed 'Postage 1d paid' (unused	nd
14/32	'The Landing of Captain Cook at Botany Bay', colour	nd

	reproduction of E Phillips Fox painting Oversized item	
14/33	National Rose Society of Victoria. Cultural Hints. (leaflet); Membership application form letter 3/7/1940 on National Rose Society of Victoria letterhead, addressed to C Thomson, East Tamar	1940, nd
14/34	Cashmere Bouquet advertising brochure for creams	nd
14/35	Ron Daniels, Longford. Lawns Serviced (advertising card	nd
14/36	'Welcome to Australia. Vox Populi', with crown, shield and two heads printed on red ribbon with safety pin attached	nd
14/37	'MCL', printed on white ribbon with safety pin attached	nd
15.Pho	ptographs	
15/1	Leather bound photograph album inscribed 'Emma Eliza Farmilo, Hobart'	nd
15/2	Leather bound photograph album, chiefly Mattingley family	nd
15/3	Framed photographs, Emma Sutton; Cecil and baby Max; Max when a young boy (2 photos); Max and Brian when young; Max, Brian and David; Max in uniform (2 photos); Max; [Prince Alfred College, Adelaide]; 'Heaven and earth are full of thy glory', coloured text	nd
15/4	Emma Sutton (Carte-de-visite in daguerreotype case) Oversized item	c1880
15/5	Samuel and Emma's wedding photograph (see also 15/38)	1880
15/6	Philip and Daniel Farmilo (see also 15/38)	c1884
15/7	Leslie Sutton (2 photographs)	c1884-c1890
15/8	Askew Farmilo French Sutton	c1884
15/9	Samuel, Emma, Leslie, Askew and Coffee Palace staff	1886

15/10	Sutton family (2 photographs) (see also 15/38)	1886-c1893
15/11	Launceston Coffee Palace (see also 15/38)	c1890
15/12	Albert Hall, Mayoral Ball given by S J Sutton (2 photographs)	1898
15/13	"Fairlawn", house and front garden (2 photographs) <i>Oversized item</i>	c1902
15/14	Cecil Sutton and Beryl Farmilo; Cecil Sutton and Katy Gunn	c1905
15/15	Sutton & Mattingley, Dentists (photo of premises with staff in doorway) (see also 15/38)	c1910
15/16	Emma Sutton, 2 photographs (see also 15/38)	c1920-c1935
15/17.	1 Mattingley family portraits, Albert & Mary; Percy when a young man; Cecil, Percy and attendants in wedding photo in front of "Fairlawn" (1910) [original neg - 1998:P:1158] (see also 15/38); Cecil, Percy and Max (1913); 5 photos of	1910-c1927, nd
	Max when young; Brian when young and in 1926; Max and Brian, Max and Marjorie, 1919 (see also 15/38); Max and Brian, 1919; Cecil, Percy and Max, 1920; David, 1924; Mary and Percy, 1924; Max, Brian and David, c1927	, 1918;
15/17.	2 Photo of Max including one in embroidered silk mount <i>Oversized item</i>	192-?
15/17.	3 Photo of Brian <i>Oversized item</i>	1926
15/18.	1 Photographs of Mattingley family, most undated; Max's school friend David Cocker, 1924; photographs of various places, many unidentified and undated (includes "The Gunyah")	1913-1933, nd
15/18.	2 Colour photo of Fairlawn Oversized item	nd
15/19	Max, Brian and Margaret Lade, 1932; Max and Brian, c1933; Cecil and Percy (2 photos); Percy in uniform; Max (4 photos including one in naval uniform) Brian in airforce uniform, (mounted); Cecil and Brian; Cecil, Percy, with Brian in uniform; Percy with Brian in uniform; Max and Brian; Max and Brian in uniform; Max, Brian and David in uniform; Cecil, Percy, with Max and Brian in uniform (2 photos)	1932-1945

15/20	C.E.G.S., Brisbane. Head of the River crew; 1 st rowing crew, (photos include Max Mattingley)	1940, 1947
15/21	Fourty-one photographs of the interior and exterior of "Fairlawn", taken by Brian Allison c.1989 (includes copies of <i>Weekly Courier</i> 25/1/1902 p.1575, photos of entrance hall and music room, and the exterior c.1902)	c1989
15/22	Negatives of 15/21 (interior and exterior photographs of "Fairlawn")	c1989
15/23	Sepia photograph of unidentified child, Lovewell & Co., photographers	nd
15/24	St David's Cathedral, Hobart	nd
15/25	University Gates, Frome Road, Adelaide	nd
15/26	Bonython Hall, University of Adelaide	nd
15/27	Prince Alfred College, Adelaide	nd
15/28	Sunset on River Tamar (photograph by R Lingard)	nd
15/29	Mattingley Church, Hampshire	nd
15/30	Sammy Cox (photograph by F Styant Browne)	nd
15/31	Decorated car with passengers, Battery Point	1908?
15/32	St Mark's Church and Sunday School, Bridport	nd
15/33	Crib, Bridport.	1944-45
15/34	Governor Davey's Proclamation to the Aborigines, 1816 (QVMAG, 1999.P.0218)	nd
15/35	Miscellaneous photographs etc. which were displayed on a board in the "Fairlawn" museum	nd
15/36	Negatives in folders	c1930
15/37	Two boxes of 8mm film, addressed to Max Mattingley; two fragments of film	1956

15/38	Copyprints and negatives of 2/3; 11/9; 15/5; 15/6; 15/9; 15/10; 15/11; 15/13; 15/15; 15/16; 15/17	
15/39	Photograph of Askew Farmilo French Sutton	nd
15/40	Photograph of Emma Eliza Sutton	nd
15/41	Photograph of Samuel John Sutton	nd
15/42	Photograph of the Sutton family <i>Oversized item</i>	nd
15/43	Photographs of Fairlawn Oversized item	nd
15/44	Photographs of Fairlawn Oversized item	nd
15/45	Photographs of Fairlawn Oversized item	nd
15/46	Photographs of Fairlawn Oversized item	nd
16."Fa	airlawn" Sale	
16/1	Letters relating to sale of "Fairlawn" from Jo McIntyre to Andrew Febey, Stephen Mattingley, Clyde Holding, K Preece	1988-1991
16/2	Letters relating to sale of "Fairlawn" to Jo McIntyre from Stephen Mattingley, K Preece, Helen Tait, Sandy Blair, Rhonda Hamilton, David Mattingley, Harry Holgate, G W Stokes, T Domeney, Ken Partridge?	1989-1992
16/3	Letters relating to sale of "Fairlawn" from Sylvia Gray to Stephen Mattingley, Ada Ball and Dr G Archer, Kevin Preece, Editor of <i>Examiner</i>	1989
16/4	Letters relating to sale of "Fairlawn" to Sylvia Gray from K E Newman, Judy Jackson, K Preece, C P Fearn	1988-1989
16/5	Letters relating to sale of "Fairlawn" from Jo McIntrye and Sylvia Gray to K Newman, P Fearn, Stephen Mattingley, K Preece, Peter Patmore, Senator Richardson, Manager Richards Real Estate, Mr & Mrs Brown	1989
16/6	Letters relating to sale of "Fairlawn" to Jo McIntyre and Sylvia Gray from D C Griffiths, C P Fearn, Craig Webb, Judy Jackson	1988-1989

16/7	Correspondence relating to sale of "Fairlawn" from Rev. Lance Armstrong, K G Partridge, Tasmanian Conservation Trust	1989
16/8	Miscellaneous items re "Fairlawn" (submission re "Fairlawn"; request for support to preserve "Fairlawn"; program of Heritage Seminar 21/10/89; 2 papers on "Fairlawn" by Miranda Morris)	1989
16/9	Material re appeal against proposed unit development at rear of "Fairlawn"	1991-1992
16/10	Material at "Fairlawn" listed by Sylvia Gray; photocopies of items at "Fairlawn"; list of specimens donated to Queen Victoria Museum & Art Gallery by Mrs P F C Mattingley	nd
16/11	Ludbrooks, Veganin tablets, Abbott's blotters; Haydon's, McKinlays advertising cards; Launceston Bank for Savings cheque forms from "Fairlawn"	nd
16/12	Flyer for sale of "Fairlawn" by Richards Real Estate, 30/6/1989; <i>Estate auction: the contents of historic</i> " <i>Fairlawn</i> ", Tullochs Auctions in conjunction with Kaye Pickett Auctions, Saturday 8 July 1989 (auction catalogue)	1989
16/13	Newspaper cuttings, chiefly from <i>Examiner</i> , 19/4/1989-30/6/1989	1989
16/14	Newspaper cuttings, chiefly from <i>Examiner</i> , 1/7/1989-17/7/1989	1989
16/15	Newspaper cuttings from Examiner, 18/8/1989-26/10/1989	1989
16/16	Newspaper cuttings from Examiner, 15/7/1991-26/11/1991	1991
16/17	Newspaper cuttings from Examiner, 25/3/1992-21/7/1992	1992
16/18	Newspaper cuttings from Examiner, 6/10/1993-9/12/1995	1993-1995
16/19	Colour photographs of "Fairlawn", interior and exterior, by Kristin Headlam, 1984 (includes photos of Marjorie Sutton, Jo McIntyre and Sylvia Gray)	1984
16/20	Colour photographs of "Fairlawn", interior and	c1988

exterior, by Sylvia Gray, c1988 (includes photos of	
Marjorie Sutton, Jo McIntyre, Alan McIntyre,	
Sylvia Gray, members of Mattingley family)	

16/21Colour photographs of "Fairlawn", exterior1989and interior, at the time of the auction1989

OTHER SOURCES

Cyclopedia of Tasmania, vol.2, Hobart, 1900, pp 85-86, article on Samuel John Sutton

Miranda Morris, 'Presenting the past in house museums', *Museums Australia Journal*, vols. 2-3, 1991-1992, pp. 113-123